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    DRAFT -7/31/07
  
                                                               FINAL – 08/09/07
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

July 24, 2007
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:10 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room at 4950 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Craig Ford, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Members absent Mr. Daniel Castillo and Mrs. Manuela Huerta.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The mission statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Supt.'s Report     
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Supt. Haugen 
           Supt. Haugen presented Mr. Diggs with a picture of the group of students, parents and staff that went to Santa Fe to petition for funding for Chaparral High School.  Supt. Haugen suggested the picture be hung in the front office at CHS.  
           Supt. Haugen announced that the following schools would be receiving monetary awards for After School Enrichment, Before and After School Physical Activity and Nutrition, and State 21st Century Community Learning Programs.  Desert Trail Elementary - $42,670.00; La Union Elementary - $50,000.00; Santa Teresa Elementary -$35,400.00.  

           Supt. Haugen announced that they had received the preliminary AYP information that will be released on August 1st.  

           Supt. Haugen thanked the Board, administrators and all who were present.  Supt Haugen told everyone present that he takes with him many good memories and a wealth of friendships.             

           

	Board President’s Report
	      B.  President Saénz said that the Board Retreat was productive.  The board did a self evaluation, revised the Board Goals and Objectives and reviewed Board Ethics.  Ms. Saénz also attended the NMSBA Leadership Retreat in Cloudcroft.  Ms. Saénz thanked Supt. Haugen for his years of service to the District and wished him well.  

	Board                 

Members
Supt.'s Report       


	C.  Board Members: 

        Mr. Ford stated that the majority of his time has been spent with CHS, everything is coming along.  Everyone is working together to get CHS opened and set up ready for the first day of classes.  Mr. Ford said hopefully a ribbon cutting ceremony can be set soon for all the community to attend.  Mr. Ford wished Supt. Haugen well. 
       Mrs. Viramontes said she had attended the retreat for all of the board members and felt that a lot had been accomplished.  Mrs. Viramontes also attended the Leadership Retreat where they worked on getting the NMSBA more proactive in education.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the three schools, La Union, Santa Teresa and Desert Trail for their after school grants.   Mrs. Viramontes visited both San Miguel and Riverside on their first days and STMS orientation for their 7th graders.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Supt. Haugen and wished him well.  
             Mr. Castillo-Absent 

             Mrs. Huerta - Absent

	Student Rep
	    D.   None 

	Personnel Report
	    E.   The personnel report is included for the Boards information and no action is required.

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made motion to accept the agenda as presented.  Supt.  Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.       

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum – none 

	Acceptance of Resignation
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept Superintendent Ron Haugen’s Resignation.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Interim Superintendent
	      B.  Mr. Ford made a motion for Cynthia Nava to be placed as Interim Superintendent.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	All Attendance Zones for GISD
	    C.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept all the Attendance Zones for the District.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   

	Board Goals and 
Objectives 
	    D.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Board Goals and Objectives as revised.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Legal Services
RFP’s 
	    E.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Cuddy Law Firm as the districts legal council and the legal firm of Walsh Anderson on a retainer for Special Education’s legal needs on a phone call basis.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Resolution for Desert View Elementary Student Drop-off
	    F.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Resolution for Desert View Elementary School Student Drop-off.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.


	Anti Bullying 

Policy 
	   G.    Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Anti-Bullying Policy with the recommended changes from the Cuddy Law Firm.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	 District Web Site
	8.  Discussion Items:

A.  Jesus Reyes gave a presentation to the Board on the changes for the District’s Web Site.  The changes are in progress and will be available for each school site to do their own up keep.  

	Uniformly Dressed for Chaparral Mid and Gadsden Mid
	     B.  Dr. Garcia, GMS principal addressed the Board with the need for uniform dress for his school.  With all the gang related problems that the community of Anthony is currently facing, Dr. Garcia requested special dispensation from the Board to start the school year with uniform dress of khaki pants and white polo shirt for all GMS students.  President Saénz and the Board scheduled a special board meeting to address the need for uniform dress to be established for the 2007-2008 school year.  The special board meeting was scheduled for Monday, July 30, 2007 at 6:00 p.m. at Gadsden Middle School.  Ms. Muela principal at Chaparral M.S. will address uniform dress by sending out a letter to the parents and taking it from there.  

	Closed Session     
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining and 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978, as amended for Superintendent’s Evaluation and Salary, with possible action and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:55 p.m.   

	Reconvene in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Viramontes motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:25 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	     Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.                        
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